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INDEPENDENCE  DAY 
 February 27 is Independence Day in the Dominican Republic. It is a very special day to the country.  School is called off that day 
and many schools participate in celebrations and parades throughout the country.  The Pathway to Jesus school prepared a special program.  
Each class participated in one way or another and the program was presented to the rest of the school.  They also participated in a parade 
throughout the community.  It was a great opportunity to celebrate their freedom as a country.  
 
CROWN POINT CHRISTIAN SCHOOL PARTNERSHIP 
 We are very thankful to have this partnership with Crown Point Christian School.  Both schools have been having a lot of fun getting 
to know the other school and culture.  We were also recently blessed with a donation from the students to help purchase school supplies for 
the school.  We look forward to see how God will continue to bless this partnership. 
 
TRIP to the DR 
 Our trip to the DR was AWESOME, WONDERFUL, GREAT, EMOTIONAL and a TRUE BLESSING!  I would like to share some of 
the highlights of that trip: 

 Being able to see my staff, whom I absolutely LOVE, for the first time in a year and a half 
Witnessing two special programs the students and teachers organized to welcome me back  
Being able to share my testimony 6 times during the time I was in the DR 
Being able to have different meetings while I was there to discuss the future of the ministry 
Being able to work alongside the ñGrannies on a Missionò and the Illiana Christian Mission team 

I thank God for this wonderful opportunity He allowed me to experience!  It was GREAT to see everyone and to see how God continues to 
help this ministry grow! 
 
GRANNIES on a MISSION 
 A group of 5 ladies that call themselves ñGrannies on a Missionò spent a week in the DR to help at the school and to love on the staff 
and students.  They had a busy week and had many opportunities to minister in different ways.  Here are some highlights from their trip: 

Bringing some supplies and educational materials down to the DR 
Shopping to purchase some more supplies 
Providing a special lunch for the staff and handing out gifts to say thank you for the work they do 
Painting the base coat in several classrooms so the Illiana team would be able to paint murals in those classrooms 
Organizing the supplies at the school 
Taking pictures for our sponsorship program and partner school in the states 
Motivating the Illiana team and making sure they were drinking enough water 

 
ILLIANA CHRISTIAN HIGH SCHOOL 
 A group of 24 high school students and 3 chaperones spent their Spring Break on a Mission trip to the DR to help at the school.  
They spent 9 days in the DR and it was just amazing to see what they were able to accomplish during that time.  Here are some highlights 
from their trip: 

Helping to build a security wall around the new property that was recently purchased 
Having a FUN day with the students (playing games, painting faces, handing out goodie bags and just having LOTS of fun) 
Painting new murals inside some of the classrooms 
Three high school students were given the opportunity to share their testimony 

It was a GREAT week ï lots of work was accomplished, new friendships were developed, the love of Christ was shared and many people 
were blessed. 
 
SPONSOR a CHILD CAMPAIGN 
 As most of you know we minister to children from low income families.  Because most of the families struggle to pay the tuition that 
is charged, the school offers them the opportunity to be a part of the Hands of Grace sponsorship program.  This program enables children to 
attend our school by providing half and full scholarships for children who arenôt able to pay the full monthly tuition.    

The Pathway to Jesus school is a safe haven for ñlostò kids to come and to receive an excellent education while at the same time 
experience Christôs love through the staff that works there.  So, many of these kids come from broken homes and/or are experiencing neglect 
and abandonment from their parents.  Most of these children come from homes that are experiencing huge economic difficulties.  These par-
ents feel like their world is falling apart.  But, having their child at the Pathway to Jesus school gives them a peace and joy they donôt even 
understand ï a peace and joy that only God can give us.  Many lives are being touched and changed forever.   

We continue to have a need for more sponsors to help those children that are on the ñwaiting listò to receive this help.  It costs $35 a 
month.  Your monthly donation helps your child receive an excellent, solid Christian education in a healthy environment where Christ is the 
center of everything.  Your monthly donation also helps pay that childôs teacher and provide some school supplies to be used in their class-
room. Sponsoring a child allows you to directly connect with a child at our school.  You are given the opportunity to develop a relationship with 
a child and in the end make a huge impact on that childôs life.  A couple of times throughout the year you will    receive a letter from your child 
and are given the opportunity to write your child back.  We encourage you to take those opportunities to write your child.  It allows you to get 
to know your child on a deeper personal level.   
 If you are interested in sponsoring a child, please contact me and I can give you more information and/or help you get that set up 
(guille73shelley71@yahoo.com)  

mailto:guille73shelley71@yahoo.com


 
TEXTBOOK CAMPAIGN 
              
            We are looking to raise $4,000 to help us purchase some textbooks for our classrooms, mainly Reading, Science and Social 
Studies.  Since we minister to low-income families, our students are unable to purchase these textbooks.  The plan is to purchase 
class sets where the books will be lent to the students, which will allow us to use the books for several years.   
            This year we will buy half of the books that are needed and students will share the books.  Then, next year we hope to pur-
chase the other half, so that each student will have a book to use.  If you are interested in helping with this, you can send a check 
payable to Pathway to Jesus to Peace CRC, 833 E. 168th Street, South Holland, IL 60473.  Please write textbooks in the memo. 
 Thank you for considering this! 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

Pray for the staff and students as they finish out this school year 
Pray that God would continue to meet all our needs at the school, including finding the sponsors we still need 
Thank God that the Mission Trip went well and that God protected us on that trip 
Pray for wisdom as decisions are being made about next year and the future of the ministry 
Pray that my treatments will continue to go well 

 
Donations to Pathway to JesusðPathway to Jesus, Peace Christian Ref Church, 833 E 168th Street, South Holland, IL 60473 
Shelleyôs email - guille73shelley71@yahoo.com  

Home mailing addressð2714 Glenwood Dyer Road, Lynwood, IL 60411 


